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Upcoming Dates 

Term 4  Week 4  Issue 31  1st November 2018 

NOV Friday 2nd Pre-Foundation 

 Friday 2nd P&F Movie Night 

 Wednesday 

7th 

Kinder Visit 9am-3.15 pm 

 Wednesday 

7th 

Premiers’ Reading 

Challenge party 12.45 pm 

 Thursday 8th Year 2 Sleepover 

 Friday 9th F-2 Halls Gap excursion 

 Friday 9th Pre-Foundation 

From the Principal 

 

Last week we welcomed our 2019 Foundation 

students to the first session of the Pre-

Foundation program. The students quickly 

settled and learnt the daily routines of a typical 

school day. Our Pre-Foundation program will be 

offered every Friday for students who are 

enrolled in our 2019 Foundation class. As part 

of our orientation program for the 2019 

Foundation families, an information session for 

parents will be held on Thursday 8th of 

November beginning at 7pm in the staff 

meeting room. This information session will  

provide relevant and useful information about school 

and how to assist with the transition into primary 

education. In addition to the Pre-Foundation program, 

the children will also attend one more Kinder visit session 

on Wednesday 7th of November (9.00-3.15pm). We look 

forward to meeting and getting to know our new 

students and their families for 2019. 

“It works!” These were the cries of many students who 

have been eagerly anticipating the installation of our 

solar panels and water pump for the playground water 

feature! Thanks so much to Nathan, Paul, Darryn and Ian 

for working so hard this week to ensure that everything 

is working beautifully! The students are so excited to 

have this feature near completion and all we are waiting 

for now are the plants and ground cover. Thank you to 

the LLL Landcare Grant, the School Council, P&F and 

Solar Pumptec for supporting this project that has 

significantly enhanced our playground.  

Tomorrow night the P&F are organising a movie night for 

all students in the multipurpose room beginning at 7pm 

and the cost is a gold coin donation. Please note that all 

students are to be supervised by a parent or guardian. 

Popcorn will be provided and water will be available for 

50c a bottle. Thank you in advance to the P&F for 

providing this fun evening for our students.  

With Christ,  

Tara Pritchard 

Birthdays 

We wish the following student a very Happy 

Birthday: 

Chloe Crisp: Thursday 1st November 

 



 

Each week we pray for someone in our School 
Community. This week we pray for…….. 

 Our cleaner, Karen Cramer and her family 

Please see below for this week’s service times: 

Nhill: 11am 

Woorak: 9am 

Jeparit: 9am 

Church Office: 5391 1223 

Prayer of the Week 

Just a reminder that Chapel begins at 
9am in the Multi-Purpose Room.  Chapel will be 
run by Mrs Pritchard.  We look forward to seeing 
all visitors. You are most welcome to stay for a 
cuppa afterwards.  

Chapel Offering 

Chapel 

At the last Chapel $8.50 was collected and will go 
to the Maw Per Koh orhanage school in Myanmar. 
So far this year, $1,017.15 has been generously 
received from Chapel offerings. Thank you for 
blessing our sister school in Myanmar.  

Worship News 

Devotional Thought 

Good enough 

Jesus, then, is the High Priest that meets our needs. 
He is holy; he has no fault or sin in him; he has 
been set apart from sinners and raised above the 
heavens. He is not like other high priests; he does 
not need to offer sacrifices every day for his own 
sins first and then for the sins of the people. He 
offered one sacrifice, once and for all, when he 
offered himself. (Hebrews 7:26, 27) 

Almost every day the question comes up, ‘Am I good 
enough?’ It’s almost as if you see your life as a 
Christian as some sort of contest where you have to 
reach the standard that qualifies you for the many 
benefits and blessings that God gives. Behind this 
thinking is the idea that in some way what Jesus did 
was not enough and you have to do your part too. 

Not true. Jesus has done all that is required ‘once 
and for all’. His work doesn’t have to be imitated. It 
doesn’t need to be repeated. It doesn’t have to be 
earned. What Jesus did is done. He lived and died 
that you might have life. Now take hold of this truth 
in faith and live this truth. 

Jesus, you have done all that is needed to pay for 
my sins and give me eternal life. Thank you. Help 
me to live in this truth. Amen. 

Child Safety 

The following link; http://raisingchildren.net.au/
safety/school_age_safety.htmlis  is from an Australian 
parenting website proudly supported by the 
Australian Government Department of Social Services. 
It has a lot of information relating to school age safety 
that you may find helpful.   

Maintenance Roster 

The purpose of this roster, is if there are any small 
maintenance issues that arise in your month, you may 
be called upon to help. Thank you for your help. 

November/December 

Matthew Zanker, Wayne Bandel,  
Moody Tu, Don Oliver, Ben Crouch, 
Matthew Currow 

http://raisingchildren.net.au/safety/school_age_safety.htmlis
http://raisingchildren.net.au/safety/school_age_safety.htmlis


 

Awards 

Pastor Carl Thiele was installed last Sunday at St 

Paul’s Lutheran Church, Nhill. We look forward to 

welcoming him  and his family  into our school 

community. 

Pastor Carl Thiele 

 

Our latest recipient of the Beaver Award was Chloe, for  

outstanding use of time, assisting others and showing 

initiative. She is pictured receiving her award from 

Rourkey at assembly on 19th October. 

 

Congratulations also to the students who achieved their 

goals in the recent Premiers’ Reading Challenge. They 

received their awards at assembly on the 19th October. 

Well done to Starla Colbert, Amelia Drendel,  Archie 

Zanker, Hayden Pedie, Matthew Reichelt, Rachel 

Reichelt, Tom Albrecht, Henry Zanker, Sydney Currow, 

Riley Wheeler, Declan Carew, Harper Crouch, Imogen 

Hedt, Trinity Rethus, Kelsey Schnaars, Georgia Allen, 

Stella Schnaars and Giana Pohlner 

Zooper Doopers 

Please note that Zooper Doopers are now available at 

lunch time at a price of $1. They may be ordered with 

lunch orders. 



 

Iconic Australia 

What a show!!!! Thank you for the positive 
feedback. The students, staff and parents put in 
many, many hours to present a brilliant 
performance. Thank you also to the huge crowd 
who supported us. Our offering for the night 
totalled $371.40. 



NHILL GOLF CLUB JUNIOR GOLF 

COMPETITION 

Thursday afternoons from 4pm at Nhill Golf Club 

Cost is $2 per person 

 

 Each week we will play different holes 

All school aged children welcome 

 

Equipment can be borrowed from the club 

Enquiries to Shane Grover 0412 603 917 



 



 

 
 

 

 




